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Unfortunately, most faculty members in 
the health professions were never taught 
the fundamentals of queer health, so 
they are underprepared to teach this 
content in their daily practice, 
perpetuating physician inexperience 
with LGBTQ+ health issues. 

In 2021, Stanford School of Medicine 
launched a free, web-based course 
called, Teaching LGBTQ+ Health: A 
Faculty Development Course for Health 
Professions Educators. The course 
topics include LGBTQ+ vocabulary, 
social and behavioral determinants of 
LGBTQ+ health, teaching techniques, 
and interactive clinical case examples .

In 2023, we conducted a rigorous 
program evaluation of Teaching 
LGBTQ+ Health using the RE-AIM 
framework.

We assessed impact using many 
measures of course engagement, 
evidence of learning, and likelihood of 
practice change. Analysis of pre/post-
course tests found statistically-
significant improvement in scores for 
all learner levels. Thematic analysis of 
free text prompts and course 
evaluation comments identified 
meaningful ways in which participants 
intended to change their clinical or 
teaching practices.

The course will continue to be freely 
offered by Stanford and Coursera, and 
given its success, we are now developing 
a second course. Teaching LGBTQ+ 
Health: Optimizing the Care of 
Transgender and Gender Diverse 
Patients will launch in 2025.
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